
 Clerk’s Report to Bawdsey Parish Council Meeting of January 2019 

Clerk’s actions: 

1. Responded to Planning applications approving DC/18/4196/FUL (24m lattice tower on Bawdsey 

Manor Estate- to be decided); DC/17/2954/FUL- Appeal regarding colour of bricks of new build 

farmhouse on Bawdsey Farm Estate- to be decided; DC/18/4867/FUL- extension and annexe 12 

The Street; DC/18/4409/FUL- permitted: annexe to Martello Tower, Shingle Street- awaiting 

heritage report. 

2. Responded to four planning applications from PGL regarding alterations to the internal 

arrangement of existing catering block, the demolition of existing estate office, the removal of 

the temporary pre-fabricated kitchen unit and the construction of a new permanent kitchen 

building extension - no objection. Plus renewal of lapsed planning applications relating to the 

above. No objections. 

3. Contacted the relevant planning officer to ask for continued access to Bawdsey Farm estate 

during construction of new Orwell development 

4. Reported faulty battery for the Speed Indicator Device and received replacement 

5. Ordered new locks for notice board from Greenbarnes Ltd- now secure 

6. Reported poor state of pavements on The Street. Deemed non-urgent 

7. Contacted Footpath Officer again about state of footpath on sea wall at East Lane with photos - 

FP7; REF 4562880. Deemed non-urgent 

8. Reported bad driving by dumper trucks working for SP 

9. Asked Andrew Reid for £750 for SID from his Highways budget. Now received 

10. Sent letter penned by AB to Natural England about route of Coastal Path, recommending use of 

foot ferries. Reply received. 

11. Sent letter to David Chenery of Highways penned by AB regarding parking concerns at Bawdsey 

Quay. Estimate for works at entrance to Bawdsey Manor received- a Keep Clear sign 

12. Ordered hard copy of new electoral roll 

13. Attended workshop on bye-laws 

14. Sent items for discussion to Shottisham Parish Clerk hosting joint meeting of councils on 31st 

January 

15. Continued clearing out filing cabinets 

 

 

Correspondence received: 

1. Received four planning applications from PGL 

2. Received two new planning applications DC/18/4867/FUL- extension and annexe 12 The Street; 

DC/18/4409/FUL: annexe to Martello Tower, Shingle Street 

3. News from Robert Scrimgeour of SCDC relating to failure of application for grant funding for tin 

chapel feasibility study 

4. Grant opportunities from AONB Coast and Heaths. Deadline 8th March 

5. Information received about air quality and advice about safe burning of wood in wood burning 

stoves from SCDC environment officer 

6. Police Commissioner sent out consultation regarding increase in police element of the precept 

7. Information received about how to become a district councillor for East Suffolk 

8. News received about spare allotment in Hollesley 



9. EDF sent information about stage 3 of their consultation on Sizewell C 

10. Receipt of Minerals and Waste Local Plan from SCC (Clerk has link) 

11. News of Community Energy and Neighbourhood Planning workshop on 24th January (AR to 

attend) 

12.  Summary of December SALC area meeting received (attended by EA) 

13. Letter  received regarding overnight parking concerns at Shingle Street and the possibility of a 

bye-law 

14. Quotation for works at entrance to Bawdsey Manor grounds at Bawdsey Quay received from 

Highways 

15. Complaints received regarding poor driving by dumper truck contractors working for SP 

16. Briefing about the Local Plan received. Representations from 14 January- 25th February 

17. Jeanette Cottis sent in an old photo of her great grandfather, Sergeant James Friend. He was the 

tower keeper for Martello Tower X at Bawdsey – now dismantled-from around 1860 to the late 

1890’s. Now on Gallery page of village website 

18. Love East Suffolk has sent details of a litter pick- date to be decided by local parishes. Sutton and 

Hollesley are going for 16th March. Equipment provided. 

19. New Speedwatch rota received 

20. Report of injured muntjac with a hind foot missing towards amenity site.  Are traps legal? 

 

  


